BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

   Tuesday, October 7, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue,  Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman , Eric A. Walker , Selectmen Adam P. Forman, Robert A. Mazow,  Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Open Session / Discussion: 

The Board discussed the following: 

· Murial Road & Charlotte Road / Eric Laderquist of Murial Road, thanked the Board for their support with the drop off and no parking issues. Scott Faulkner of the Swampscott Youth Football program spoke on  problems the no drop off  can create by a few  parents  that don’t follow the rules,  however he feels it is not fair to jeopardize  his field use permit for the actions he believes is of  around 30 or so individuals , he is willing to continue to work with the parents on resolving this issue. 
· Marc Eichler / Dog Park proposal.
· The Board spoke in favor of supporting a request from the City of Lynn to place Good Health Partnership Signs along Humphrey Street.

Resignation:

The Board accepted the resignation of Jeffrey Blonder of the Planning Board after sixteen years of service and commitment to the Town. 

Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to re-appoint Cabot Dodge as a Constable for the Town of Swampscott, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve and support Marc Eichler and the Swampscott Ad-Hoc Dog Park Committee’s proposal with the understanding that they would need to come back before the Board prior to  ground being  broken on the project , seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve Town Meeting Warrant, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve executive session meeting minutes from September 16, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minutes from September 16, 2007, seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $4,646.75 for services through August 31, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan that the winter parking ban regulations being proposed by the Swampscott Police Department be approved , seconded by Selectman Forman.
Town Administrator’s Report: 

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· New Street Light Maintenance Company.
· Recognized Renewable Energy Committee.

· Financial Forecast schedule. 
· Recognized Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant for her completion of meeting minutes in a timely fashion. 
SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Mazow spoke briefly on the parking situation relating to Murial Road and Charlotte Road. Mr. Mazow believes the situation is not a complicated one, however he believes it is getting better with the no drop off areas. Selectman Mazow suggested and reminded everyone to work together and to be respectful. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of an upcoming meeting of the Town Oversight Building Committee which will be held on October 8, 2008, at 7P.M. at the Swampscott Town Hall. Selectman Sullivan informed residents her office hours will continue in the month of November and she will inform everyone when that date has been set. 
Selectman Forman informed the Board members and the residents that the Rail for Trail Implementation Committee is very active and currently speaking of a proposal regarding a recreational easement of a small portion of the former rail -bed closest to Marblehead’s existing trail. Selectman Forman has suggested that the Rail for Trail committee be added to the agenda for the month of November and those details will be worked out. 
Selectman Scibelli recognized eleven members of the Swampscott Fire Department that had been awarded the Massachusetts Firefighter Service Award from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Fire Service Commission.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 8:50P.M. seconded by Selectman Walker.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 
Administrative Assistant 

